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August, 2019





Dear Hibakusha,





	I entrust this message to our WILPF emissary, Ellen Thomas.  I appreciate her reaching out to you to deliver my message of thanks for your active and persistent efforts to help the world understand:  The use of nuclear weapons is totally unacceptable!  





	In your own lives and in the lives of your friends and family, you have experienced the terrible effects of these weapons – effects that continue for decades and generations, long after the end of the battles and wars that led to their use.  May the world pay attention to the lessons you offer us!





	When the government officials of the US made the choice to drop nuclear bombs on Japan, they felt they were justified – justified in the use of a terrible weapon that they knew would be devastating to the residents – military or civilian – of the targeted cities.  Beyond that, they also knew that possibly there were additional, unknown effects.  Despite that knowledge, despite the suspicion that those effects could be very serious, they went forward with the use of these weapons.  





	Now, you and others, who have suffered from the long-lasting influence of radioactive contamination, are witnesses to the world.   Now we do know more, much more.  We know that, even when they are not used, nuclear weapons come with a very high cost – to the individuals who mine the uranium, to the communities that process the uranium and manufacture the weapons, and to the societies that squander their resources to produce them.





	It is up to us, the citizens of the world, to convince our governments that the continuing harms of nuclear weapons are too great for them to be used.





	I join you in working for a world without nuclear weapons – and for a world in which no one feels a need for such destructive armaments.





			Sincerely, Darien De Lu 


			President, US Section


			Women's International League for Peace and Freedom














